
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter - Summer Term 

Friday 24 June 2022 

Email: emoseley@carclazesch.org, head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

It's been another busy week with the Year 5 campers visit to BF Adventure completing the 4 residentials this 
year. We have had a residential for every Key Stage 2 year group this year because bookings were carried over 
from before covid interruptions. In the next couple of weeks we will send out a questionnaire to ask for your 
thoughts on the number of residentials and the year groups they take place in as we prepare for 2022/23 aca-
demic year 

 

Tomorrow will be our first Summer Fayre since 2019! The Friends have worked tirelessly to pull out all the stops 
and make this an entertaining and fun afternoon. The weather is looking mixed after another hot week but there 
will be plenty to do inside and out. It wouldn't be a British summer without some rain! We look forward to seeing 
you between 1 - 3 p.m. tomorrow (Saturday 25th June). 

 

With four weeks left of the school year we are constantly thinking about transition to new classes and making 
sure children are prepared for September. Whilst there is still lots of learning and assessments to fit in we want 
to make sure there is time for everyone to discuss their feelings. We have been holding off on sharing which 
teacher each class will have as we work with our partner CELT schools to make sure each school has the right 
staff.  We plan to send home information on new classes and teachers next Wednesday. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

‘We’re Recruiting: For information on job vacancies available within Cornwall Education Learning Trust, please vis-
it www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies  

http://www.carclazesch.org
http://www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies


Important Notices for Parents and Carers  

 

 

 

We are now busy organising our Summer Fayre which will be held on Saturday 25th June.  We are currently putting together the 

final stall list and are looking for donations of good quality teddy bears  (for a Teddy Tombola), raffle prizes (any unwanted gifts or 

if any parents own businesses and could possibly donate a voucher or product that would be amazing!), cakes for the cake stall 

(nearer the time), toys for the toy stall etc.  

Our 3 non-school uniform days are as follows: 

Friday 24th June  - Bottles for the bottle tombola (any bottles of sauce, bubble      

     bath, body wash etc 

Raffle Prizes so far include:  £50 Cash, Hot Chocolates at Moustache Jacks, Afternoon Tea at Charlies, Cinema Gift Voucher,   

Lappa Valley Voucher, Fresh Hair Gift Voucher, Newquay Zoo Voucher, Hall for Cornwall Voucher and many, many more great 

prizes.   

Sports Day 2022 

Friday 15 July 2022 

Key Stage 1 in the Afternoon - 1.00 until 2.45 

Key Stage 2 in the Morning  - 9.00 until 11.45 

All Welcome to come along and spectate (not over the lunch time).  No phones, photos or videos please.  

Children can come to school in their team colours or PE kit.  Please ensure all children have sunscreen and 

water as you will be unable to pass it to them during the day.  

Notices for Parents 

 During the summer months - please ensure you apply sunscreen to your children before they come to school.  If they suffer 

with allergies - please give antihistamines before the school day starts (the office cannot currently keep on top of the     

demand for administering medication).   Sun hats and plenty of water are essential at this time of year.  Children can refill 

their drinks bottles as often as they need to. 

 Road Safety - we are getting more and more reports of children playing on the roads around Carclaze when walking home 

and climbing on walls around the school.  Please ask your children to be careful and to consider the safety of not only 

themselves but those around them.   

 Absence Reporting - please let the School Office know either by text, phone or email on the morning of the first absence:  

secretary@carclazesch.org .  Please do not email individual members of staff as they may not be in or may be on training 

and the message needs to get through to the office for registers before midday.  

 Clarks Shoe Shop St Austell - this is to remind you that Clarks Shoe Shop St Austell will be able to assist you this Summer 

with your purchasing of new school shoes.  Clarkes staff will know what sort of shoes are acceptable for school wear and 

can guide you with your purchases. 

 



Swim Gala - Training will run for 1 more week.  Thursday 30 June 2022. 

Please note - no Gala Training on Thursday 23 June as Mr Powell will be on  School Camp.   

Non Uniform - See below for dates of non uniform.   

Cook and Taste - Cancelled on Tuesday 21 June 2022 

Bird Club will finish on 7 July 2022.  No further bird clubs until September when the new schedule is         

released.  

Sign up to: 

https://www.wildlifetrusts.org/30dayswild 

For lots of free resources and fun simple ideas for children to have fun in the wild. 

https://www.wildlifetrusts.org/30dayswild


Year 6 - End of Term Arrangements: 

Holiday Clubs - Available to book on Parent Pay from next week: 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Polkerris - Celebration - S.Truscott for producing some wonderful sparkly writing.         
Tolerance - F.Triggs for showing tolerance this week in all that he does.   

Charlestown - Celebration - C.Colliver for doing some super maths in ‘Plan Do’.  Tolerance - 
R.Grenfell for always listening to her friends and being a good talk partner.   

 

Pisky Cove - Celebration - E.Berry and H.fisher.  Tolerance - K.Brokenshire  

 

Porthpean - Celebration - K.Luckes who showed care towards someone sad who didn’t have a 
talking partner and invited the child to join him.  Tolerance - A.Elkins for demonstrating 
tolerance by working with all children in the class and helping others with their ipads.  

 

Mawgan Porth Class - Celebration - D,Venner for being such a supportive friend and        
encouraging others in their reading.  Jigsaw - D.Rogers for understanding why it is          
important to look afer her adult teeth after loosing her baby teeth.  

 

Sennen - Celebration - J.Franks-Allen for great progress in learning about time in maths.  
Tolerance - T.Crocker for always attempting new and difficult learning with a positive ‘can 
do’ attitude.  Jigsaw - R-M.Milnes for being understanding and respectful of the changes 
that she sees in herself.  

 

Harlyn Bay - Celebration - P.Evans for persevering with challenges.  B.Dymond for fabulous 
ideas in English and Maths.  Jigsaw - C.Clayton for engaging in PSHE and taking it on board.  

 

Hemmick - Celebration - N.Bond for fantastic effort in his ‘arrival’ writing this week.  
A.Robins for taking responsibility for his learning and trying his best in all subjects. 

 

Polzeath - Celebration - R.Kearns for always  being polite and a super help.  R.Clinton for 
your fantastic enthusiasm during play rehearsals.  




